SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock on Wednesday 15th May 2013.

Present:  
   M Alen; Mrs L Coles; A Downing; A Harker; Ms R Myers; Mrs F Norman; M Taylor; Ms 

   E J Waller; P Whitaker (Chairman)
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Chief Officer)
1.   Apologies for Absence – J Nicholas and G Winter.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting

a) Item 3a – Add Ms R Myers to Apologies.

b) Item 8f – Should read “brief” not “abuse”.

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting

a) Item 5a – Shaun Green felt that Dr Rosie Benneyworth would be the best contact.

b) Contact Chart – MT/NWA to prepare for the June Newsletter.

c) LPC Action Plan – Gone through and updated.

5. Minutes of the Executive Meeting 7th May 2013
These were approved as a correct record.

6. Correspondence 

a) FOI Request Flu Vaccinations – NWA to let MT have a copy of the response for him to follow up.  Agreed that everybody would let MT have details of numbers processed.

b) Drug Company Representatives – MT would take up as appropriate the offers of training and meeting sponsorship.

c) Email from David Ward – See item 14.

7. Budget/Cash Flow

The Treasurer was in the process of recouping the outstanding levies, and she agreed to look into interest bearing investments.  She would look into the question of the continuing payment for Pharmabase with the CCA.

8. Forming Relationships/Communications – Relevant Contacts
a) Health and Welbeing Board – 

      Chairman:  Councillor Christine Lawrence

      Patient Representative:  Diana Jepson

b)  Clinical Commissioning Group – 

      Chairman of the COG:  Dr Matthew Dolman

      Vice Chairman:  Dr Rosie Benneyworth and Dr Geoff Sharpe

      Medicines Management:  Dr Geoff Sharpe and Shaun Green

c)   Public Health – 
      Michelle Hawkes, Stuart Brock and Carole Lennox

d) Local Area Team – 
       Ian Mullan and David Ward.
It was agreed that a local pro active pharmacist should arrange a short meeting with the relevant Chairmen of the local GP Federations having received input from MT on what he had leant on the PSNC course.
9. Supporting A and E and NHS 111  

It was agreed to contact Rosie Benneyworth with some suggestions as to how Community Pharmacy could assist with a Minor Ailments Scheme, and a possible out of hour service for the dispensing of emergency supplies, out of hours in exchange for a fee + the cost of the medication.  It was envisaged that this latter suggestion should assist with the relieving of pressure on A and E.  It was hoped that this could be in place for the summer, and it was agreed to commission an extra day of MTs time to put into action.  MT to keep members informed of progress.

10. Out of Pocket expenses  

Agreed to write to Shaun Green asking him to advise Contractors who had money deducted identifying the items concerned.  MT to email appropriate letter to NWA.

11. Development Officer Report 

See attached.

12. LPN 
See item 13.
13. Ann Cole CPPE  
Ann advised what the CPPE program from October to March was likely to include, and commented that a possible work shop on Contract Monitoring with a practical content could be arranged in conjunction with the LAT and LPC if required.  Ann requested that the program of CPPE events be included in the next LPC Newsletter.
14. Ian Mullan and David Ward – Local Area Team

It was noted that the LPC were looking to achieve a list of contacts, and establish a system for the future of communications and meetings.  The LAT representatives raise the following points:

a) They appreciated being informed of the LPC members’ backgrounds, and details of which sections of the pharmacy community they represented.

b) The LAT wanted to offer help in delivering the Contract rather than monitoring it.  They hope to share their views on terms of service, drive up quality in Community Pharmacy to participate in the health care agenda, and seek assurance on delivery.

c) The LAT look to be a joint voice with the LPC and to share in the LPN.  

d) It was the LAT intention that the Avon Group and the Somerset group would remain separate.

e) Off site MURs and telephone MURs would be looked at on a one by one basis, and NHS England would look to finance checks for the Discharge and Barring service which was to place the criminal records checks.

f) The LAT sought to establish bank holiday openings on an annual basis.

g) 100 Hour pharmacies would need to ensure that their logs were submitted on time, or else they would face a greater likelihood of increased monitoring visits.

h) Pre-acceptance waste audit is critical.  Somerset is endeavouring to move to a single Contractor, and the collection service is likely to be suspended if the audit is not returned.  The audit return will need to be submitted on an individual pharmacy basis.

i) Rules for late night pharmacies will be rigorously applied, and non compliance is likely to end up in dispute resolution.  It is likely that the LPC will be consulted as to what is reasonable in areas of doubt.
j) NHS Choices – the likely source of public direction for pharmaceutical services.  

k) Dosette boxes – pharmacists are obliged to provide an appropriate method dependent on the patient’s clinical need.  This will be regarded as a professional issue.

l) Performers Steering Group – LPCs will be invited to be represented with one representative for each LPC, and the likelihood of meeting once every six months.

m) Website – as yet the LAT do not have one.  However, the LPC agreed to offer support with postings on their website.

n) The LAT were anxious to attend future LPC meetings, and in principle were prepared to recognise Somerset LPC as representative of Somerset Contractors.

o) Local Authority Contacts – AD/MT to communicate their list of contacts for the newsletter to NWA.

p) Public Health and CCG Services do not need to be reflected in the PNA – however the PNA can still address any gaps in service.

q) Noted that the Local Authority will be using BACS for payments, and the LAT are not interested in acquiring Pharmaoutcomes, as they already have a delivery system and do not seek duplication.

r) NHS Mail – difficulties still persist in linking in pharmacies, but PSNC and NHS England have this as a work in progress.

s) Details of Minor Ailments Payments to be confirmed, and it is likely that termination notice of three months will be required from either side.  The CCG are keen to develop an MAS and are liaising with the LAT with a view to getting more pharmacies on board.  Options in the service specification across the board remain fluid.
t) NHS 111 – LPC/LAT need to work together to support this, and it was agreed that the LPC would invest time, and revert to the LAT with a view to having joint discussions.

u) LPN – this remains a reality with the post of Chairman having been advertised.  It is likely to cover the whole LAT area and be representative.  The Chairman when appointed will co-ordinate operational groups across the area in an executive role.  It is possible that the former Somerset format will be followed.

v) LAT will be looking to follow up the proper recording of reported incidents, and feel that the supervised administration of Subatex needs strengthening and improving.

w) Contract Monitoring – seeking to establish both an electronic and a paper system.

x) Health Promotion Campaigns and Audits – it is likely that there will be a national program to avoid variance, but it appreciated that some local authorities will wish to run with local priorities.

The LAT will be looking to have bi-monthly meetings with the LPC, and would like a list of Area Managers for circulation of training details and matters of pharmacy compliance.  NWA agreed to supply this.

15. CCA – LPC Options Guidance 
This to be deferred to the June LPC Executive meeting.

16. LPC Updated Strategy 
Agreed that this should be a monthly agenda item, but that the next Executive Meeting should look at establishing a short term six month strategy.

17. Pharmaoutcomes 
Noted that the LAT were not interested in this, and the Treasurer to check whether or not subscriptions were still compulsory.

18. Report of Applications Sub Committee 
No applications received.

19. LPC Links with Federations 

See item 8.

20. CCA Report 

Andrew Downing agreed to do this.

21. Date and Place of Next Meetings 
Full Committee 15th July and 18th September at Ash House, with the June Executive Committee taking place on 18th June at Huntswell House.

22. Any Other Business  

The direction of prescriptions was noted, and it was agreed to take this up with the LMC at the next joint meeting.  Executive to prepare an agenda for this meeting.
